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July 31, 2020
Dear Parents/Carers,

We very much hope that you are all enjoying the Summer break and no doubt you are beginning to turn your thoughts to the children’s return to school in August.  Therefore, we would like to keep you updated in all that is happening regarding getting the children back to school especially with the current situation relating to the Coronavirus pandemic being very fluid and ever-changing.

As mentioned in a previous communication, we are planning to reopen the school the week beginning 24th August.  Our proposed timetable for Induction Week beginning on Monday 24th- Friday 28th August is as follows: 
	Monday 24th
	Tuesday 25th 
	Wednesday 26th
	Thursday 27th
	Friday 28th

	P7, P5, P3, 
	P7, P6,
P2,

	P7, P4,
Reception  
	P7, P1
	P7, P6, P5, P4, P3, P2, P1, Reception


For this initial week the children will be in school for morning sessions only and will be returning home for lunch.  There will be no dinners during Induction week.  School will begin at 9am and finish at 12.  The induction process will allow us to focus on the pastoral needs of the children, their health and well-being, allow the children to reconnect with school, help them settle back into the new school day and the changes to their new school environment.
The Minister of Education and Department of Education produced guidance on 19th June (Northern Ireland Re-opening School Guidance: New School Day).  The document, unfortunately does not provide clarity and may be changed or updated prior to August 24th but for now, as a school, we are obliged to follow the guidance therein. 
In order to ensure our school environment is as safe as possible for all pupils, we have assessed our school situation in line with the guidance.  As previously pointed out to you, providing social distancing remains at 1m, we will be able to accommodate all children on a full-time basis.  However, this will mean a lot of changes to the normal school day and your support and cooperation in assisting us to implement these safety measures is imperative.  Please also be mindful that these changes will be regularly updated, reviewed and amended as necessary.
In order to help you begin to prepare for the children’s return to school, we have laid out some new procedures which we will be implementing in order to maximise the safety of everyone in our school community. 
From Tuesday 1st September when all children are back to school there will be staggered arrivals/collections as there will be limitations on the number of parents/carers arriving at the school site so as to reduce footfall and the potential spread of the virus.  Details of times will be communicated to you at a later date.  Unfortunately, parents are not permitted to enter the school building and we cannot receive pupils prior to 8:45am.  In order to maintain our good home-school links, should you for any reason wish to speak to a member of staff, we encourage you to contact Mrs McVerry (our Secretary) who will arrange for your child’s teacher to contact you.
· There will be additional entrance/exit doors to the school building.  P6/P7 pupils will enter through the door in the gym.  P4/P5 pupils will use the playground entrance.  Reception/P1/P2/P3 pupils will use the normal entrance and in the early days/weeks these younger children will be given adequate supervision until they become used to the routines;
· Hand sanitizers will be placed at all of these entrances, appropriate signage will be displayed and regular hand washing will be encouraged

· Pupils are required to wear a fresh school uniform each day which as previously pointed out may alternate between their formal uniform and school tracksuit. The issue of a school coat is still to be discussed with EA.  
· DE has instructed that no PPE gear is to be worn or brought into school.

· Pupils are not permitted to take anything from home into school.   This includes school bags.  Within school, under current guidance, children will not be allowed to share resources and will be sitting at a desk by themselves where possible.  However, with younger children we will be creating ‘bubbles’.  A bubble is a discreet group whose members will interact with each other but not with any other classes.  Children in all classes will be required to remain in their own class groupings at all times, including during lunch/break.
· Those who take lunch must use disposable bags (preferably eco-friendly).  We will not be permitted to handle any of the children’s items so please make sure your child is able to manage any items sent in.  
· There will be staggered break and lunch times.  Children in P1-P3 will take their dinner/lunch from 11:45-12:15 and children in P4-P7 will take theirs from 12:15–12:45;
· Initially, there will be no after schools’ clubs for P1/P2 or any extra-curricular activities

· A list of resources that should be sent in with your child will be communicated to you prior to Induction week – this will include small packets of tissues, hand sanitizer, a pencil case with pencils, pens, colouring pens/pencils/crayons, small hand scissors, Pritt stick glue, ruler etc. (children are not permitted to share resources).
· In line with our safety-first approach, children who are ill must not be sent to school.  If a child arrives in school and is ill, you will be contacted and asked to take the child home.

Further to the above, we are currently having some perspex screens made for the children’s desks and for the teachers’ desks.  A member of the local community has donated a set of visors for staff use and we are very grateful to have received these.
More information on how best to manage work going home will be given in due course.  Should you have any reading books or text books from last Term, can you please return these to school as soon as possible.

We should also like to mention, at this stage, that if you have been or plan to go on a foreign holiday, that you observe the government guidance on self-isolation upon your return.
As mentioned earlier, the above measures have been formulated using the most current advice but this could change over the coming weeks.  We will continue to review the situation and if further guidelines become available, we will endeavour to keep you updated.

In the meantime, please enjoy the rest of the summer holidays, continue to stay safe and we look forward to welcoming the children back in August.
Yours sincerely,

B. Friel (Principal)
� EMBED RM.ColourMagic.2  ���








[image: image2.wmf][image: image3.jpg]DIGITAL SCHOOLS

AWARDS NORTHERN IRELAND






[image: image4.jpg]WV
»ﬁ'%u“«

Eco-Schools



_1398760376.bmp
GROW e TOGETHER

3
a
w
T
=}
S
e
©
<]
=
wy
2
%




